CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES 

for meeting held on Thursday 17th July 2014 in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.30 p.m.
PRESENT:  Cllr Williams, Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Coffin, Cllr Regan, Cllr Jones, CCllr Bevan, DCllr Loder, the Clerk and 1member of the public.

2. Apologies for absence - Cllr Jesty, Cllr Patterson, Cllr Squires
3. Declarations of interest - None declared.
4. To approve and sign the Minutes

4.1 It is recommended "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 29th MAY 2014 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  With the amendment of the spelling of  Cllr Regan name the minutes were agreed.  Proposed: Cllr Regan, 2nd : Cllr Gilchrist.  Voted For: Unanimous. 
3.1
Cllr Williams intended that time at Parish Council meetings would be more focussed on the benefit of the community rather than a paper pushing exercise as we would have all hopefully read supporting email documents beforehand.

5. CO-OPTION OF PARISH COUNCILLOR FOR LEWESTON.

5.1 This section was taken later in the meeting.  It was resolved “THAT WILL JONES BE ELECTED AS COUNCILLOR TO CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL”.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist.  2nd: Cllr. Coffin  Voted For: Unanimous.  
6. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
6.1 DCllr Bevan informed the meeting that he had been approached by Mr Patterson to request financial assistance from his Divisional Budget for the purchase of new chairs for the Village Hall.  The application had been duly approved and a cheque for £1080 would be sent to Mr Patterson shortly.
7. FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
7.1 Report from Cllr Reagan and Cllr Gilchrist following review of the Parish Councils Accounts.  They are now satisfied with the accounts and understand the presentation and responsibility of Councillors in conjunction with the Clerk and internal and external auditors acting as checks.  Cllr Regan to continue to review with the Clerk and report to Council.  It was agreed that there would be a forecast of monies spent against budget to present at September meeting so that any precept not spent could be reviewed for possible grants.  The budget for the forthcoming financial year would then be agreed at the November meeting so that demand for precept could be submitted in December.
7.2 Cam Vale Financial Regulations to be reviewed, the Clerk could not find any on file and has circulated a model set of regulations from DAPTC.  Councillors agreed that 20 pages of financial regulations was overkill and that they would review financial regulations used by other Parishes.  These regulations to be circulated and agreed at the next meeting.
7.3 Holnest Parish Accounts received, balance on last statement 10/7/13 was £2722.14.  The Clerk informed the meeting that these historically had not been audited and included within the Cam Vale’s external audit.  They have now been passed to David Fitzmaurice, internal auditor, with a view to their inclusion under the umbrella of Cam Vale Accounts.  This will allow the Council to include them in the financial external audit for next year.  The Parish Council agreed unanimously that this was the correct action.
7.4 Update on Berkeley Field Management Committee Accounts.  Bridget Travers who has been heavily involved in the Berkeley’s Field Management Committee reported to Council the historical background of the committee and the relationship between Holnest and Glanvilles Wootton financially.  She was concerned at the lack of knowledge that Cam Vale Parish Council had of this history and had presented papers to the Council with terms of reference and a historic outline of management.  Cam Vale was the protector of Holnest Parish, being one of the parishes within the group.  She therefore felt that the Clerk was in a good position to manage the yearly meeting and safeguard the interests of all concerned, and report back to Cam Vale.  Previously insurance of the field had been managed by the Clerk but it appears that this information had not been forwarded and it was agreed that this responsibility would now be taken by the Field Committee.  An outline of the role of the Clerk was discussed and it was agreed that the Clerk would post notices of the yearly meeting, which would be held on the same evening as the Annual Holnest Parish Meeting; take the minutes, publish the minutes and report to Cam Vale Parish Council.  Financial contribution for this service was discussed and if there were any untoward expenses then these would be reported to the council for consideration to invoice the Field Committee.
7.5 It was resolved that THE CLERKS SALARY FOR 2 MONTHS AT £794.63 BE APPROVED”.. Agreed unanimously.
7.6 It was proposed “THAT THE CLERKS INVOICE FOR 2 MONTHS BROADBAND AT £10 BE APPROVED”.  Agreed unanimously. 
7.7 Payment to Cllr Gilchrist of £41.61 from No 2 account for printing agreed.

7.8 The Council reviewed their approach to Grants (S137).  It was agreed that in principle £100 would go to the 3 churches for graveyard maintenance; that a grant would likely be made to the village hall.  A grant had been made in principle to Speedwatch, to be paid on presentation of invoice.  Other than these it was unlikely that there would be money available.  However, as agreed previously a forecast would be made in September of any money outstanding and all requests for assistance could be agreed at the September meeting.
7.9 Request from St John’s Ambulance for financial assistance. To decide at September meeting.
7.10 Letter from Victim Support requesting funding.  To decide at September meeting
7.11 Cllr Gilchrist had discussed a possible grant to the Tea and Toast organisation but they declined.

7.12 It was unanimously agreed that the Nationwide account could be closed and the money transferred to NatWest No 1 account.

7.13 Cllr Williams to investigate the status of signatories on the 2 NatWest accounts.

8. STANDING ORDERS

8.1 It was resolved “THAT THE AMENDMENT TO THE PROCESS OF PLANNING DECISIONS WOULD BE INCLUDED WITHIN THE STANDING ORDERS ONCE THEY HAD BEEN REVIEWED”.  Proposed:  Cllr Gilchrist.  2nd: Cllr Williams.  Voted For: unanimous.  
9. PLANNING MATTERS 

9.1 RE: WD/D/14/000355 - Whithill Quarry 8/5 PC response sent to Charlotte Rushmere.  Cllr Williams outlined the historic position of this application and the lack of real consultation that gave doubts to the validity of outcome.  A response to his communication with Charlotte Rushmere was still awaited.  The Clerk had chased today.
9.2 Tree Work Applications  WD/CA/14/00168 KINGSLAND,  LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PD.  The council had No Objections.
8.3
Application 

WD/D/14/001031
LEWESTON FARM, LEWESTON FARM ACCESS LANE, LONBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5NU

Erect a new cubicle house.

No objection - submitted 19/5/14

APPROVAL OF PLANNING APPLICATION GIVEN
Application: 

WD/D/14/001211

BYWAYS, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 4NZ

Dismantling of the existing front porch and rebuilding in a location off the south elevation leading into the kitchen/dining area and the formation of a single storey lean-to roofed extension to the living room on the east gable end wall of this detached single dwelling.  The formation of a new front entrance door to the north elevation and associated alterations to the ground floor.

No Objections - submitted 5/6/14

Application:

WD/D14/001134

GABLE CREST, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PD

Replace existing garage/shed with new

No Objections submitted 14/6/14

Approval of Planning Permission Given 10/7/14
Application:

WD/D/14/001434

4A Holnest Park House, Holnest Pk Entrance Lane, Holnest, Sherborne DT9 6HA

Dismantle and reconstruct bell tower to South West corner of Flat 4A.

No objections - submitted 21/6/14

Application:

WD/D/14/001469

LEWESTON SCHOOL, LEWESTON ENTRANCE LANE FROM LEWESTON MANOR LODGE, LEWESTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 63N.

To install a temporary Portakabin Duplex Modular building to be used as additional science classroom accommodation

No Objections. Submitted 26/6/14

Application:

WD/D/14/001478
LEWESTON SCHOOL, LEWESTONG,SHERBORNE, DT96EN

Replacement windows, replace the roof with identical box profile but with 100mm insulation and convert one of existing rooms into bedrooms

PC COMMENTS: No objections.

9.3 Cllr Gilchrist mentioned the road works in Leweston Woods by Mr Tizzard.  It appeared that the Forestry Commission has confirmed that they knew of the plan to introduce this road and that it was part-funded by themselves.  Cllr Gilchrist felt that WDDC planning should be checked with regards to the need for permission.  He undertook to investigate so that any information would be reported back direct to him.
10. SPEEDWATCH

10.1 This section and point 12 were taken together.  CCllr Bevan reported that he had met up with Cllr Patterson to review the issue of speeding on the A352 and the possibility of any action that could be taken to reduce this.  The meeting was informed that any speed reducing initiative was based on police KSI, (killed and seriously injured) reports over a 5 year period.  As there had been no such reports for this section of road there would unlikely been any action on speed reduction works.  He suggested that links between speedwatch and the community police to identify areas and times of high speed activity and then encourage police to monitor at these times.
10.2 DCllr Loder had received commitment from the police committee to undertake checks on speeding on the A352 and A40 and would report back with regards to times and activity.

11. WEBSITE

11.1 Cllr Gilchrist updated the developments of the Longburton page by Richard Baldock.  A page had been created that could now be viewed only by Councillors using their login details.  Most Councillors had forgotten theirs, so Cllr Gilchrist agreed to source the login details of present Councillors and arrange new ones for the Clerk and Cllr Jones.  Once all Councillors were happy with the content it could then go public.
11.2 Cllr Jones questioned the security risk of using lay members of the public to put material on the website.  The Council were unsure what precautions should be taken to prevent any untoward activity. Cllr Gilchrist said that if Richard Baldock agreed to join the Council, this would not be an issue and agreed to consider putting this to him in due course.
11.3 It was agreed “THAT £50 INVOICE FOR RECENT UPDATES BY ROBERT BALDOCK, WOULD BE PAID TO VISION ICT ON RECEIPT OF INVOICE”.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist.  2nd: Cllr Regan.  Voted: Unanimously.
12. REVIEW OF PARISH PLAN ACTION POINTS
12.1 Cllr Patterson was not present to report but had emailed the following information:  “Speeding on the A352. Following the last PC meeting I met with Councillor Bevan. Chris Loder had intended to come to the meeting as well but could not make it. I was interested to see if anything else could be done to slow traffic down through the village. Evidently there is not. Evidence collected by the Police and our own Speedwatch group indicates that there is not a major problem. Statistics show no accidents involving pedestrians. 

12.2 This all impacts on the Parish Plan and all of the items that relate to the A352. Cllr Bevan agreed to follow up one item relating to a public footpath/bridleway that was discussed last year with Sue Mc Gowan from Dorset CC. I will follow this up and complete the up-date of the Parish Plan when I know the outcome.  

13. SPEEDING ALONG A352 – Discussed in Section 9 & 11.1.
14. SNOW PLAN
14.1 Cam Vale PC is waiting for Cllr Jesty to arrange the snow plough mechanics to be added to his tractor.  As soon as this is in place the Snow Plan will be complete, it is anticipated that this will be done prior to winter!
15. CORRESPONDENCE

15.1 Thanks sent to Roland Skeats by the Chairman for his considerable contribution.
15.2 DAPTC Chief Executive's Circular 06
15.3 Report received of a blocked storm water drain by the traffic lights on the A352.  Report made to Highways reference 10108693.  

15.4 Sherborne Area Partnership’s Newsletter emailed.
15.5 DAPTC AGM Circular emailed.
15.6 During 2014 Dorset County Council are embarking on a public engagement about what services the public feel are most important.  Links forwarded onto Councillors.


15.7 SHERBORNE TRANSPORT ACTION GROUP Agenda & Minutes forwarded.

15.8 Western Gazette Gold Star Awards information emailed.

15.9 DCC COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT ROADSHOWS links forwarded.
15.10 Latest information about the roll-out of Superfast Broadband forwarded.

15.11 Dorset PCC Urges Residents To Have Their Say On How Offenders Are Brought To Justice – event dates emailed.
15.12 Review of their Community Planning Services.  Everyone with an interest in Community Planning in West Dorset, including the Sherborne Area, is invited to take part in this process which includes a survey which can be accessed via https://www.dorsetforyou.com/communityplan/west.
15.13 SHERBORNE AREA HOUSING FORUM Agenda & Minutes for meeting 29th June 2014 emailed.
15.14 SHERBORNE AREA ACTION PLAN 2014-2017 forwarded.
15.15 Email regarding Clotfurlong Lane from a resident sent to Cllr Gilchrist who requested Dave to cut back the overgrown tree saplings
15.16 Local Development Strategy - Consultation Document – emailed.
15.17 Storm drain reported by Tom Gilchrist has been repaired.
15.18 Your views are sought by NALC on a consultation regarding an update published version of the draft Plain English Guide to Openness of Local Government Bodies Regulations 2014.
15.19 Dorset Highways Councillors Satisfaction Survey 2014.
15.20 Dorset County Council's Draft Local Flood Risk Management Strategy is available for public consultation until Monday 4 August 2014.
16.  Rights of Way

16.1 Holnest – Cllr Jesty

No reports.
16.2 Longburton – Mr G. Tilley  
No reports.
16.3 Leweston & Lillington - Mr C. Boston 
No reports.
17. LATE ITEMS

17.1 Cllr Gilchrest updated with regards to the Depot Site.  This was continuing on the consultation process.  The local public were due to be leafleted to demonstrate support for the project.  If this is demonstrated then DCC will submit a standard outline planning application based on the Neighbourhood Development Order (NDO). He emphasised that the procedures were excessively bureaucratic. If the NDO procedures were to be followed it is estimated that it would take a further 2 years to come to fruition.  However an outline planning application could be achieved by the end of this year. Cllr Williams was due to meet strategic heads of the planning department next week with regards to a Lillington planning application.   Both Cllr Williams and DCllr Loder felt that a little pressure on the planning department regarding the Depot Site Development would be a useful tool to speed the process of this project. Cllr Gilchrist agreed to submit a short paper to Cllr Williams by Monday.

17.2  Cllr Williams asked that everyone cc’d members of the Council into their emails so that all could see decisions made by individuals.

17.3 Cllr Gilchrist had informed the Clerk regarding a damaged culvert in Longburton which she would report.

18. DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 18th September 2014 at 7.30pm.
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